Hall, Renee

From: Matt Weiss <mattweiss2519@icloud.com>
Sent: Thursday, September 19, 2024 10:51 AM
To: Gartin, Tim; Gartin, Tim

Cc: City Council and Mayor

Subject: 24th St Sidewalk

[External Email]

Hello,












We are anxiously awaiting completion of the 24th St. project. It appears that contractors are in the homestretch,
and | am hopeful that the sidewalk on the north side of 24th Street will be addressed.

It appears that the south side is complete, and there has been some minor grading done on the north side, by the
UPRR tracks, but | can’t tell if they are planning to pour a sidewalk or not.

As I’ve mentioned previously to Tim, and anyone who would listen, I’m surprised the City, ACSD and the UPRR
couldn’t come to a consensus on this issue given liability concerns re: walkers, runners and bikers - especially

student athletes.

If you could check on this issue | would appreciate it. As always thank you for your service to the Ames
community.

Matt Weiss
2519 Eisenhower Ave.

515-509-7864

Sent from my iPad



